
4 March 1947

MEMORANDUM TO: Assistant Director for'Operations

Subject: passport Control, State Department

1. We refer to our memorandum of 23 January 1947
as follows:

"4. Should the survey indicate that a
full-time Contact Branch man can profitably
be employed in processing the Passport appli-
cations, this office will request that the
Assistant Director for Operations secure the
assistance of the Department of State in the
placing of such a Man.',

2. From information Which Contact Branch has
been able to obtain from the records of Dr. Addicott
of OR&E and other sources, there appears that a full-
time Contact Branch man could not profitably be
employed in processing Passport applications at this
time.

WM. M. WEAVER,
Chief, Contact Branch
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